
Salt/Nutrient Management Plan Kickoff Meeting Minutes
(Recycled Water Subcommittee Meeting)

August 19, 2009
Location: Lancaster City Hall – City Council Chambers

The State Water Resources Control Board recently adopted a Recycled Water Policy (Policy)
that addresses concern for protecting the quality of California’s groundwater basin. In response
to this Policy, Los Angeles County Waterworks Districts and Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles
have initiated efforts to develop a regional salt and nutrient management plan for the Antelope
Valley. The kickoff meeting was to raise awareness and engage stakeholders and other
interested parties on the state mandated management plan efforts required for those who plan to
use recycled water in the Antelope Valley and involve all water sources for the region.

A presentation was prepared by Jessica Bunker (LA County Waterworks District) and Erika de
Hollan (Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles) to introduce the requirements of the Salt/Nutrient
Management Plan (Plan). Please click here to view the power point presentation.

The next steps are to coordinate with the stakeholders and obtain information to proceed with the
Plan. The following are items that need to be undertaken:

1. Determine the scale of effort – how big of an area to consider
2. Identifying the major potential sources of salts
3. Contacting agencies/entities currently monitoring groundwater and requesting relevant

groundwater data
4. Drafting a list of salts, nutrients, and other constituents of concern for the Antelope

Valley for recommendation back to stakeholders


